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SECRETARY REPORT

Membership/Orientation/Retention –
· Working on a Committee Meeting

5 Year Planning Committee –
· Next meeting will be Tuesday at 7 PM and

will be discussing Color for Run for possible
event for Memorial Day

Constitution and Bylaws –
· Next International Convention will totally vir-

tual.  Which means no one will need to pay
travel, food or hotel expenses.  More detail
will follow but cost will be $50 to join and
you should be able to join whenever you want
during the event.

Care of Members –
· Lion Ron Horning is doing well and ev-

eryone else is staying low and quiet.

Banquets –
· Need to discuss Installation Banquet, Lion Dennis

mentioned possible at Fox Chase

Annual Church Visit –
· Canceled for this year

Nomination-
· Lion Brent  is still working on Board of Director’s

Public Relations & Communication –
· Lion Tim Hegeman is working on getting a

name plate to display our Club name and
emblem for our sign on the corner of 272 &
Church

Redner’s –
· Up to $149.00, get all receipts to Lion John

Danielson

Merchandise Club –
· This is still happening spread the word Clubs

are still available.

Spring Fish Fry –
· Most sign-up spots are full but still have

vacancies for fish frier.  See sign up sheet on
our website if interested.  Lion Mark Janke
and Lion Kenneth Kugler will get together to
plan on moving trailer in place.

Golf Tournament-
● Need more registered Golfer only have 1.5

foursome currently.  Also committee is working
on T sign and donation Sponsors.

Food Bank –
● Lion Charles Holsey will start taking to store

and clubs for June event.

LEO Advisory –
● No Meetings in Schools still.  Also appears

LEO’s are not meeting at all this year.

Student Scholarships –
● This is tabled until next board meeting to dis-

cuss possibility of giving 2 academic scholar-
ships amounts to be decided after we see what
is in the accounts.  If the LEO’s are not meet-
ing, we will not give out LEO’s scholarship
this year.

Easter Egg Hunt –
· Lion Leo Maynard suggested to fill eggs we

bought and plan on distributing to Reamstown
Elementary as we did for Christmas and
Halloween.  PDG Lion Bruce Carpenter will
talk to Lion Tim Hegeman and discuss, more
details to follow.

THE EAST COCALICO LIONS CLUB

Newsletter
February 2021

Chartered
February 9, 1944

MD-14, District 14-D
Region 3, Zone A

Post Office Box 166
Reamstown, PA 17567

Web Page:  eastcocalicolions.org



Trailer & Fryer Maintenance –
· Ready to be pulled out for Fish Fry

OLD BUSINESS
· Nurse from Cocalico reached out to Lion Bruce

asking if our Club can help getting a COVID
safe eye scanner.  PDG Lion Bruce Carpenter
sent a request to Board and it was approved to
reach out to PA Lions Foundation to get a
grant.  A grant was given for just under $8000
to cover cost of scanner for Cocalico School
District. Details will be in newsletter.

NEW BUSINESS
· District Governor’s Goals will be discussed at

next board meeting.  Lion Leo will supply list
of Governor’s requested contributions.

· Board decided to have Lion John Danielson to
get Tickets for distribution for Mister Car
Wash.

DATES TO REMEMBER:
● February 15th – Regular Meeting via Zoon @

7PM (with District Governor)
● March 1st – Board Meeting via Zoom @ 7PM

                         *** EXTRA ***
LIST of MERCHANTS for Merchandise Clubs
Complete List of Merchants that are participating in
the Merchandise Club and where we can get a gift
cards from
Please take Note, not all of these are listed on your
Merchandise Club Card
Gehman Jewelers   Winning Touch Nursery
Park Place Restaurant  Boscov's
Weaver Market   Two Cousins Pizza
Wild Wings & Pizza  Redners Markets
Giovanni's
Kyma Seafood Grill/Johnnies Steak House
Castaneda's Mexican Restaurant

Remember
FISH FRY DRIVE THRU

● February 19, 2021
● March 5, 2021
● March 19, 2021
● April 2, 2021

Online sign-up sheets available on East Cocalico Lions Club
Website.  Fish Fryer and a few other spots still available.
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In the Right Place at the Right Time

I’m sure you heard the saying, “In the Right Place at the Right Time” and you probably experienced it at
one time. Well, I and the East Cocalico Lions recently was “In the Right Place at the Right Time”.

We were contacted the other week by Tammy Frey a nurse in the Cocalico School District. The School
District was trying to determine a way to perform vision screening on their students this school year
considering the pandemic and mitigation protocols. The scanner and methods they used previously could
not be used because of Covid-19 safety issues. The School District found a vision screening device that
could be purchased that would permit sight screening, but it was quite expensive, at approx. $8000. This
device can also be used to screen their special needs students in the future, since they are often not able to
perform this function due to their limited cognitive or physical limitations.

Knowing that vision is one of the club’s values, Tammy was reaching out to the club wondering if we could
assist them in any way to help purchase this scanner. Unfortunately, because of our current treasury I knew
it would be difficult to make any meaningful donation toward this piece of equipment even if we went to the
other local clubs in the School District. They are in the same situation we are.

Then I came up with the Solution!

The Northeast Pennsylvania Lions Service Foundation, which I am a member of the Board of Directors, was
created for a situation like this. The Northeast Pennsylvania Lions Service Foundation (NEPALSF),
formerly known as Northeast Pennsylvania Lions Eye Bank, was created with the primary goal of
eliminating corneal blindness. One of the services they provide is providing Club Sponsored “Grants” to
individuals and organizations for Patient Care, Equipment, Professional Education and Community Projects.
Most of these Grants are provided without a cost to the club.

Since they needed this scanner as soon as possible, I asked Lion President Dennis if I could Email the East
Cocalico Lions Board of Directors and get their permission to go ahead and apply for a Grant. The Directors
all voted “Yes” to go ahead and apply for this Grant. I completed the paperwork needed for a Grant and sent
it to the Grant Committee of the Foundation.

We were approved for the Grant in no time and will be receiving a Check for the Cost of this scanner in
about a week and then I will present the check to Tammy.

Being able to get the Funds needed, even during these times when Finances are low, is just another way that
the East Cocalico Lions were in the “Right Place at the Right Time” and were still able to “Serve”.
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